The Four Way Test

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

Club Leaders



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Robert D Frizell iPast President

Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim W. Paxton Bulletin Editor,Club Director



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden
Club Director, Club
Executive Secretary



Darcy A. Dougherty Club Director



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair,Vice President



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



Green Valley Rotary Newsletter

A 100% Paul Harris Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 23

Rotary Club Green Valley Program for July 28, 2016

Speaker: Debra March - Henderson Councilwoman

Councilwoman March has lived in Nevada more than 40 years and in Henderson for more than 25 years. She served on the Henderson Planning Commission from 2004 - 2009. After being appointed in 2009 to represent Henderson's Ward 2 residents, she was elected to the seat in 2011 and 2015. She represents the City of Henderson on the boards of the Regional Transportation Commission of Southern Nevada and the Clark Couty Regional Flood Control District. March received the first lifetime achievement award from the Lied Institute of Real Estate studies in 2015; was named Nevada Public Official of the Year in 2013 by the Nevada League of Cities and Municipalities. She has also been recognized by the greater LV Association of Realitors.

Scribes

07-21-16: Jim Paxton
08-04-16: Robin Mundell
08-11-16: Debbie Mitsch

Rotary Recap: July 21, 2016

By: Heidi Woodruff and Jim Paxton

President Bob Hulshouser kicked off the Rotary Club Green Valley (RCGV) meeting with an inspirational quote from Buddha. He also announced that he had spoken with Jerry Gardberg and that Jerry sounded in good spirits, Jerry said that he was happy to have heard from Bob and the Club.

President Bob informed the club that Karen Weisenhunt had won the Rotary pendant. He also reminded us that the District Governor's visit will be October 6 th. Susan Johnson announced that the Wine Club is still half a case short for the 2016-2017 winemaking year ahead.

Gerry Holinski announced that the Henderson Chamber of Commerce mixer is next week on the 27th, from 5:00-7:00p.m. at Flemings in Town Square if anyone is interested in attending. As RCGV is a Henderson Chamber member, we are welcome to attend.

In Mike Peterson's absence Delinda Crampton entertained us with National Junk Food Day Trivia. The age old question of, "How many licks does it take

Birthdays



Mike Peterson August 04



Darcy A. Dougherty August 21

Roberta E Mundell August 21

Wedding Anniversaries



Ted E Durant

Aug 19

Michael Soden

Aug 23



Jay Larsen Aug 25

Events July 2016 07/28 - Debra March: a person

with a vision.

August 2016

7:00 a.m.

08/04 - Carrie Buck; Is school choice the right choice?
08/11 - Jerald Burkin Office of FBI; white collar crime and fraud 08/18 - Craft Talk Roberta Mundell, Mark Roy 08/25 - JIm Frey presents: Coach Menzies Rotary Club Green Valley meets Thursdays, Wildhorse Golf Club,

to get to the center of a Tootsie Pop?" was answered;250 licks if you stay on the same side. It is obvious that RCGV Members certainly enjoy travelling, as many members had happy dollars that they are planning or have been on vacation. Mike Smith was happy to have visited Park City, Jay Larsen is going to Seattle, Delinda Crampton to San Diego, Debbie Mitsch to Colorado, Judy Lloyd to California and Mark Roy is going back east to visit his grandbaby.

The club then got to know more about two of our members Ted Durant and Terry Perkins when

Terry Perkins and his wife of 40 years Barbara have two sons. Robert is a sergeant in the Army and has received a combat ribbon. His other son, David, is an artist and has recently published a book of his work. His "day job" is with the "Daily Mail". Terry has been in rotary since 1998, and was President of his club in 2004-2005. He was a college professor at Eastern Illinois University. He is an avid bowler, and in his spare time he likes to construct small items pens, toys, and bottle stoppers.

Ted Durant has been married to his wife, Karen, for 38 years. Ted was in the Navy for six years' serving as nuclear engineer. He owned his own real estate property management company for 25 years in Portland, before moving to Las Vegas in January. Ted has been in rotary since the early 90's and has been on 18 Rotaplast missions! Ted and Karen, who have no children, love to travel. Ted likes to experience new cultures; Germany is his favorite so far.

Thank you for sharing with us Ted and Terry! We are very pleased to have you as members of the Green Valley Rotary Club.

Guests

No attendance records available for 7-21-16 meeting.

Visiting Rotarians